
CITY OF TOLNA 
PO BOX 26 

TOLNA, ND  58380 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Tolna City Council was held Febrary 4, 2015.  Members present 
were Ken Quam, Steve Dahl, Matt Maresh and Bret Poehls.  Others present were Keith Olson.   
 
Minutes of January meeting read and approved as read. 
 
Keith updated council members about things going on in the county.  Aneta deputy has resigned.  He 
reported there will be a tabletop exercise at the courthouse in Lakota on March 16th.   
 
Bret reported on the TBEC.  A survey was taken asking fisherman etc. if they would use and how often 
they would use a hotel if available in Tolna.  Working  with RR Regional on project possibilities.  Kenzie 
has expanded her business into the next room.  The Hair Oasis is moving into the room used by Davis 
Therapeutics and an insurance business has started in building.  Wine and cheese fundraiser will be held 
April 4, 2014. 
 
Bills- 
Nelson Co Hwy                                      $75.00 
Hoiberg’s                                              $197.30 
FU Lumber                                            $120.18   (TBEC) 
FU Oil Co.                                                 $9.99     (TBEC) 
Ottertail                                               $3,824.27  (TBEC) 
Nelson Co Sheriff                                $572.70 
GRWD                                                    $1,162.88 
NDTC                                                          $31.58 
Nodak                                                     $86.77 + 355.64 
Steve made the motion to pay the bills.  Bret second said motion.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote. 
 
Mike Lund requested information on a possible beer license for a business.  No other information was 
provided.  Council discussed granting another license and how to determine fair price of license.  Also 
decided without more information they would not proceed. 
 
Ivan Berg is not proceeding with Q & R Processing building.  Will post a notification of interest again for 
building. 
 
A discussion on city street and utilities project was reviewed again.   Determining how much of a project 
is needed at this time.  Sewer lines discussed.  Vicky will contact Jet-Way and get a bid on video the 
remainder of the city lines.   
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 


